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A MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR DENNIS 
 

 
scheduled for August. August 3 at Waynesboro Area Lioness Lions 
and August 16 at Rouzerville Lions. My speech runs only 10 minutes 
long. I am looking forward to all club visits during the year and am 
fortunate to have had at least one prior visit to each of our clubs.  
 
I am happy to announce Lynda Krieger of the Lower Paxton Lions as 
Zone Chairperson for Region 1 Zone A overseeing the following clubs: 
Harrisburg, Middle Paxton, Millersburg, Paxtang, Penbrook, Penbrook 
Leos, and Susquehanna Township. A huge thank you to PDG Bob 
Roebuck for the recruitment. 
 
Commercial time. My district pins will be distributed at club visits this 
year and I am asking for a donation of $3 which will be earmarked for 
the district diabetes research/education project. 
 
The 2022-23 District Directories became available Thursday, July 28 
and were printed by Vision Resources. The directories for Region 1 
are available from Zone Chair Lisa Lugovich. The directories for 
Region 3 are available from Zone Chair Bryan DeMuro. The directories 
for Region 4 Zone A are available form Zone Chair Darrell Miller. I will 
be distributing the directories for Region 4 Zone B the first week of 
August. There are plenty of extra directories that are presently stored 
in my garage. 
 
There are at least 2 corrections needed in the directory. First, District 
Project 4 needs to be labeled as District 14-T Eyeglass Collection. The 
Helen Keller Emergency Fund has been discontinued.  Second, the 
zone meetings for Region 4 are not combined.  The schedule and 

Greetings Lions and Leos: 
 
Welcome to August. Many service projects and 
much fundraising are taking place all across our 
District. 
It’s been a busy month. I installed officers in 
Richfield June 16 and Blain July 16. Many thanks 
to Lion Fay Watson for the tour of the train 
station.  
Club visits started early this year. Blue Ridge 
Mason Dixon was visited July 18 and I visited the 
G-A Blue Leo Club today, July 31.  Two visits are  
 

August newsletter deadline is  
September 3rd.   

 
Please have your articles and club 

information emailed to  
Lion Fay Watson at 

faydy320@centurylink.net        
 

Thank you! 

http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:faydy320@centurylink.net
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DG Dennis message cont’d… 
 
location in the directory for Region 4 is for Zone A only. The zone meeting schedule and location for 
Region 4 Zone B is to be determined. 
Our first District Cabinet Meeting is scheduled for Saturday, August 20 at the park in Landisburg. A catered 
meal is planned with the same caterer and meal as what we had at Little Buffalo last August. More details 
will follow shortly.  
The 2022-23 District Convention is scheduled for Saturday, April 22 and we have ID Jay Moughon from 
Virginia slated as our speaker. 
Lest I forget, please keep the family of Amy Hornbaker in your prayers. Amy’s husband passed away 
during the month. Amy put together our District newsletter for many years and updated it to what it is now. 
Finally, I know most clubs that file 990’s for the last Lions Year due Nov 15 received a letter from the 
Internal Revenue Service during July. The letter stated that all 990’s (N,EZ) must be filed electronically 
with the Lions Year that ended June 30. The fact is that a paper return can no longer be filed in that there 
is no longer an address to mail one to. For clubs with gross receipts under $50,000, a 990-N can be filed 
for free on the IRS website, The charities and nonprofits area has a spot where a 990-N can be filed. 
Those inputting them will need to create an account which involves coming up with a username and a 
password. I filed our 990-EZ for the district using a provider named Form 990 Online for free and received 
an acknowledgement form the IRS that the filing was accepted. 
I also received 50 new member kits from LCI this month. They are in my garage along with the extra 
directories. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support for the rest of 2022-23. 
Yours in Lions Fellowship, 
District Governor Dennis 
 

MESSAGE FROM 1VDG DENNIS 

As my journey begins as 1st Vice District Governor, I look back on last year as 2nd Vice District Governor 
and I hear a familiar phrase when introduced to other Lions upon our District Governors visits.  The 
phrase “Hi, I’m just a member of this club”.   This has stuck with me more than anything else over this 
period of time. 
 
When each person even considers becoming a Lion, something within them rises up and shows their 
compassion, their kindness, their dedication to mankind, the big heart with a matching smile which they 
were eager to share with those around them.  Also helping all those in their community who need help or 
support.  To serve in this compacity is an honor and privilege. 
  
No one is “just a member of this club”.   Lions are a special kind of person.  Lions are caring, Lions are 
loving, Lions give their heart in every situation. 
 
Remember our motto:  We Serve  
 
Let us go into our new year, “Roaring like a Lion” and show our dedication to our community, our club, 
and the world. 
 
Lion Patti Ohler 
1st Vice District Governor 
 

Message from 1VDG Patti 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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14T District Governor Visitation Schedule 2022-23 
Date  Club Time  
July 18  Blue Ridge Mason Dixon Lions 6:00 PM 
     
Aug 3  Waynesboro Area Lioness Lions 6:00 PM 
Aug 16  Rouzerville Lions 6:00 PM 
     
Sep 8  Blain Lions 6:30 PM 
Sep 13  Greene Twp Lions 6:30 PM 
Sep 14  Path Valley Lions 6:30 PM 
Sep 26  Lurgan Twp Lions 6:30 PM 
Sep 27  Fayette Lions 6:30 PM 
     
Oct 3  Mifflintown Lions 6:30 PM 
Oct 11  Chambersburg Noon Lions 12:00 PM 
Oct 11  New Bloomfield Lions 6:30 PM 
Oct 13  Greencastle Lions 6:00 PM 
Oct 18  Harrisburg Lions 12:00 PM 
Oct 20  Marysville Lions 6:30 PM 
Oct 24  Chambersburg Evening Lions 6:15 PM 
     
Nov 2  Mercersburg Lions 6:30 PM 
Nov 9  Waynesboro Lions 6:30 PM 
Nov 10  Mt Parnell Lions 6:30 PM 
Nov 11  Port Royal Lions 6:30 PM 
Nov 14  Penn National Lions 6:30 PM 
Nov 15  Newport Lions 6:30 PM 
Nov 16  Susquehanna Township Lions 6:00 PM 
Nov 22  East Hanover Lions 6:30 PM 
     
Jan 10  Lower Paxton Lions 6:30 PM 
Jan 12  Lower Swatara Lions 6:30 PM 
Jan 16  Lower Paxton Lioness Lions 12:00 PM 
Jan 17  West Hanover Lions 7:00 PM 
Jan 26  Paxtang Lions 6:30 PM 
     
Feb 2  Middle Paxton Lions 6:30 PM 
Feb 7  Hershey Lions 6:15 PM 
Feb 8  Liverpool Lions 6:30 PM 
Feb 9  Penbrook Lions 6:30 PM 
Feb 20  Duncannon Lions 7:00 PM 
     
Mar 2  Richfield Lions 6:30 PM 
Mar 9  Ickesburg Lions 6:15 PM 
Mar 16  Landisburg Lions 6:30 PM 
Mar 20  Shermans Dale Lions 7:00 PM 

  Millersburg Lions TBD  
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             14T District Cabinet Meeting Schedule 2022-23 
     
Date  Location   
Aug 20 Landisburg Fire Co Park   
     
Nov 6 Lurgan Twp Rec Center, Roxbury, PA   
     
Feb 12 West Hanover Twp Building   
     
Apr  22 District Convention   

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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LANDISBURG LIONS CLUB   MERCERSBURG LIONS CLUB  
DAVID NACE     ELISSA T NYER 
GARY F. NACE     ALISA L PIERCE 
      KAREN R PURI 
 
                         

 PENNBROOK LIONS CLUB   PORT ROYAL LIONS CLUB 
SABRINA HERB     STANLEY W. LEE 
RHEA MANJREKAR 
 
        

     SHERMANSDALE LIONS CLUB   
     DONALD R. PFEIL 
     JOHN J. SLEDINSKI JR. 
     

        14-T NEW MEMBERS, JULY 
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  FROM OUR ENVIRONMENTAL CHAIR 

Greetings District Members. I hope this finds everyone well and enjoying our summer weather. 
Some parts of the country are seeing extreme weather events with record heat, drought conditions, 
wildfires, flooding, etc. We’re pretty fortunate here in District 14-T, although, we may occasionally see 
some temperature spikes for a few consecutive days. The Centers for Disease Control (CDC) offers the 
following tips for safely enjoying a healthy summer: 

1. Get at least 150-minutes of aerobic physical activity each week. 
2. Wear sunscreen (at least SPF 15, reapply after 2-hours) and insect repellant (along with long 

sleeve shirts and long pants to avoid insect bites). 
3. Keep cool in extreme heat (use fans or AC, stay hydrated, and keep informed). 
4. Eat healthy foods. 
5. Drink water (instead of sugary drinks or alcoholic drinks). 
6. Avoid tobacco use. 

To learn more visit Tips for a Healthy Summer (cdc.gov) 
Previously, I shared that I raise Monarch butterflies. July was a great month and we recently released 8-
Monarch butterflies (4/female and 4/male). Pollinators are very important and contribute to about 1/3rd of 
the food that we eat. One super easy thing that anyone can do is set up a bee watering station (pictured 
below). Materials include a container, a few rocks, and water. Ensure that the materials are clean and fill 
the container with water until the rocks are half submerged. The goal is to provide a water source for bees 
so that they don’t drown. Bird baths are often too steep and deep for bees. Place the watering station in a 
location that bees frequent such as near a garden and clean the container and rocks as needed. You can 
also watch a quick YouTube video on this at How to make a bee watering station - YouTube. 
I also previously shared with you about the 17-sustainable development goals (SDG) from www.un.org. 
We’re now up to goals #16-#17. This includes #16-Peace, Justice, and Strong Institutions; and #17-
Partnerships for the Goals. #16 Peace, Justice, and Strong Institutions impacts our communities and how 
residents feel safe within their communities. We’re currently witnessing the largest number of violent 
conflicts globally since 1946 and 25% of the global population lives in conflict-affected countries (as of 
2020). One third of the world’s population – mostly women – fear walking alone in their neighborhoods at 
night. And, a record 100-million people have been forcibly displaced worldwide (as of May 2020). While 
this sustainable development goal is very people-focused, it doesn’t measure as relevantly as some of the 
other goals.  
#17-Partnerships for the Goals is a goal made us.  We excel at building partnerships. A main objective of 
goal #17 is to build strong and global partnerships to achieve the sustainable development goals. We can 
do that within our communities as well. We can build robust, effective collaborations that maximize 
partnership impact and generate greater outcomes for all of our community projects, including environment 
projects. You can read about SDG implementation success stories at SDG Good Practices: A compilation 
of success stories and lessons learned in SDG Implementation-SECOND EDITION | Department of 
Economic and Social Affairs (un.org). 
As always, if your club needs a speaker, I’m happy to help: 717-343-0021 or kcallear146@comcast.net. If 
your club is in need of easy and manageable environment projects that have an impact, please contact 
me. 
Best regards, 
Lion/PDG Krista Callear 
14-T Environment Chair 
Hershey Lions Club 
 

Bee Watering Station 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
https://www.cdc.gov/chronicdisease/pdf/infographics/22_328922-G_Summer_Infographic_Final_07052022.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JivpfyKvbDw&t=24s
https://sdgs.un.org/publications/sdg-good-practices-2nd-edition-2022
https://sdgs.un.org/publications/sdg-good-practices-2nd-edition-2022
https://sdgs.un.org/publications/sdg-good-practices-2nd-edition-2022
mailto:kcallear146@comcast.net
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The 14T newsletter has contained information about our Military Share Project which is 
developing into a hugh success.  There has been a change in the distribution day of the 
week, from Tuesday to the first THURSDAY of each month.  The time to report for the 
volunteers has also been changed from 9:30 am to 8:30 am.  The veterans will be 
picking up their items from 10:00 to 12:00 also instead of 11:00 to 1:00. 
 
We are trying very hard to make this project a zone or even district project.  We would 
love to see at least one person from each club if at all possible.  Just a description of the 
operation in case you did not read the first article.  The trucks from the Pa. Central Food 
Bank will arrive approximately 8:30- to 9:00 am.  Before the truck arrives long tables are 
set up and bags are ready for items.  Meats (several kind), chicken, eggs, milk, bread 
and a 20lb box of fresh produce plus another box with much needed items is also 
prepacked for each veteran..  Also if the veteran has died their widow/widower is 
eligible.  The volunteers unpack the boxes of meats, etc and start loading the 
bags.  These are items which are individually packed in large boxes.  Skids are used to 
move these items inside the building.. We are set up like a production line and it is very 
effective.  If the veteran is living with family food is also provided for everyone in the 
home.  The cars are directed to form a line around the distribution building and the bags 
and boxes are placed in each car or truck. 
 
Nothing warms your heart as much as walking up to a vehicle and finding a widow sitting 
there with tears of joy, as she described it, running down her cheeks and being told how 
grateful she was for this food.  A beautiful moment in time.!! 
 
If you can help, please call Lion Patti Ohler at 717-385-2434.  I need to get the number 
of volunteers we are supplying for each distribution day. 
 
Location of distribution center: 
425 Franklin Farms Lane, Chambersburg, Pa. 17202 
This is a road located immediately along the side of Sheetz on Lincoln  Way East. 
 
Hope to see you there.  Remember please let me know if you will be helping. 
 
We Serve 
Lion Patti Ohler 
1st VDG 
717-385-2434 
 

MILITARY SHARE PROJECT 

callto:717-385-2434
callto:717-385-2434
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August GAT News you can use!! 
 
 
 
 
Hello Lions and Leos of District 14-T!    We have started a new Lions year with DG Dennis 
Alleman at the helm.     Your Global Action Team this year is  
Past Council Chair Cathy Baker of the Waynesboro Lions Club--Membership Coordinator 
Past District Governor Bob Roebuck of the Lower Paxton Lions Club---Service Coordinator  
and Immediate Past District Governor Peg Hummel of the New Bloomfield Lions Club—
Leadership coordinator.  
 
Throughout this Lions year we will work closely with our District 14-T Zone Chairs and our Clubs to 
help YOU achieve your goals as a club for this 2022-2023 Lions year.    
 
We hope to achieve positive membership growth, and increase visibility in our communities 
through impactful service.  We also hope to give all our club leaders and upcoming leaders the 
tools to build strong and innovative clubs in our area.   
 
Stay Tuned for an upcoming Calendar with training opportunities.   
 
Let’s get started!  Please check out the Learning Paths in the Lions Learning Center on the 
Lionsclubs.org web site.   The education opportunities on line are endless!   
 
Are you an Officer this year?   Take a look at the Lions e-books for Officers.  They are 
extremely helpful for all your questions!   
 
Do you need brochures, membership applications, a recruiting poster?   Quantities up to 50 
are always free and we can help lead you in the right direction to order what you need.   
 
Are you using the correct Lions Logos in your ads?  We can help you find the Logos page 
on the Lionsclubs.org site.    
 
Your Team is here to help you!   Please contact any of us at any time. 
Remember, Together We Can Serve More!  
 
IPDG Lion Peggy Hummel                  
peghum@gmail.com                  
717-576-7330 
 
 
Past CC Lion Cathy Baker 
lioncathybaker@yahoo.com 
717-9779274 
 
PDG Bob Roebuck 
Roebuck321@comcast.net 
717-566-1062  
 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:peghum@gmail.com
mailto:lioncathybaker@yahoo.com
mailto:Roebuck321@comcast.net
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Positives & Negative PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp 

Donations to Beacon Lodge help keep “Your Lions”  camp operational. Whether it be by 500 club, 
golf outing, Project New Hope, general donations or other areas, every single donation is put to good 
use.  Thank you 14-T! 
 Lions Appreciation Day was well attended and enjoyed.  Duct Race Winners: ( one from 14-T 
         1st  Wayne Stevens 14-A $1,000,   2nd  Joseph Duchynski 14-P $500 
         3rd  Shery Barker 14-F $250,    4th  David Miller 14-P $125 
         5th - Lori Castle 14-T $125        Last  Andy Piskel 14-W $5.00 
 
A positive note: Project New Hope was a success at PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp. Although not all 
12 cabins were filled with disabled veterans and their families, those that attended were impressed 
with what YOUR camp offered them. 
 Seven cabins were filled for EACH of the June and July Retreats. 
June Retreat- attendance  7 families, (two first timers)   1 service dog 
July Retreat-  attendance  7 families, (six first timers)    1 service dog 
 
In addition to myself, 5 other Lions volunteered at the PNH Retreats.  
Excellent presenters both sessions: Perry Co. VAD Perry Jim Scott,  Mifflin Co. VAD  
 Jim Cowman and from Dept. of Military/Veterans Affairs Samantha Cossman , Coordinator Central 
Region and Craig Swineford, Veterans Services Specialist.   
 
A negative note:  Beacon Lodge struggled with locating counselors and volunteers for the 2022 
summer’s camping sessions. Some sessions cancelled for that reason.  It’s disturbing not to be able 
to provide camps for special needs individuals who want to attend due to lack of the necessary help 
and workers. Several Beacon Lodge Board members filled in as volunteers, but there wasn’t enough 
interest from the PA Lions to do the same. Please consider putting Beacon Lodge on your calendar 
for summer of 2023 if or when volunteers may again be needed for summer camps, even a few days 
help is beneficial. 
 
In addition to the much needed donations, support by volunteering is  needed to continue 
with the camp’s purpose to provide camps for special needs children and adults. 
 
PDG Jan Adams 
Board Member 
 PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp 
 

Beacon Lodge Duck Race Winners at Lions Appreciation Day 
 
1st - Wayne Stevens 14-A $1,000 
2nd - Joseph Duchynski 14-P $500 
3rd - Shery Barker 14-F $250 
4th - David Miller 14-P $125 
5th - Lori Castle 14-T $125 
Last - Andy Piskel 14-W $5.00 
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The District Governor White Cane Project has been around for many years. All monies collected stays 
within your local clubs to be used for Eyesight Conservation.  Over one-half of the District Governor’s 
Projects are related to Eyesight Conservation. This project can be implemented anytime throughout the 
Lions, Lioness and Leos’ year. (July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023).  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
***********************CUT AND RETURN************************************* 

 
2022-2023 WHITE CANE CLUB REPORT 

PA Lions Multiple District 14-T 
 
This report includes All White Cane Activities     Please email to dalton_paul@comcast.net or 
Occurring from 07/01/2022 to 06/30/2023:     send form to PDG Dalton E. Paul 

1.  Did your Lions, Lioness, or Leo Club hold a          District 14-T White Cane Chair 
White Cane fundraising event (or events)?          1432 Laurelton Court 
______Yes, please continue with question 2          Chambersburg, PA  17201 
______No, please complete Club information and return 
            Form to District White Cane Chairperson 

2. Please list activities, dollar amounts raised, and  
Estimated man-hours.  
 

                                                                     ACTIVITY AMOUNT RAISED 

  

  

  

                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                           TOTAL: 

 

 
 
Estimated total man-hours expended:__________ 
 
Club Name:  ________________________________________________________ 
 
Report Submitted by:  _______________________________________  Phone/Email  

________________________________________________ 
 
This report must be in no later than July 15 2023, but try to get it in as soon as you complete your” 2022-2023 White Cane 

Campaign”. Thank you. 

mailto:dalton_paul@comcast.net
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EAST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 
 

Our Jonas J Walmer scholarship winners for 2022, Rachel Swank and Emma Dickinson and 
their families were also recognized at the picnic.  They shared their future college plans. 
 
We are happy we can honor our students in our community for their commitment to service and 
wish them well in their new experiences. 
 
  
 

East Hanover Lions honored two 5th graders for 
their outstanding achievements and service 
during the 3rd trimester of 2021-22 school year. 
The student and their family attended our June 
27, 2021 picnic.  The students received a 
certificate, a monetary award, and a Hershey 
Chocolate Bar.  Pictured:  Lion Nancy Gamber 
with Maxwell Stine (East Hanover Elementary, 
Dauphin Co.) and Rebecca Greenawalt (East 
Hanover Elementary, Lebanon Co.) 
after the presentation for Student of the  3rd 
Trimester Award 

The East Hanover Lions had their induction 
of officers for 2021-22:  Pictured: Front row: 
Kermit Katzaman, Paul Longreen, Don 
Espenshade, Linda Spatz, Josie Moyer, 
Diane Snyder, Eileen Longreen, Shirley 
Huber 
Back row: Lisa Lugovich, Nancy Gamber 
Missing from photo: Edward Fake, Paul 
Kasper, Betty Espenshade, Crist 
Espenshade, Sue Smith 
We look forward to a year of helping serve in 
our East Hanover community! 
 

We celebrated two members (Paul 
Sandy  and Harry Grubb) who are celebrating 
their birthdays with a special birthday cake! 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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East Hanover Lions assisted the Grantville Vol. Fire Company carnival from July 27-30, 2022 at 
the carnival grounds in Grantville. We assist with the Basket Raffle, Bingo and wheelhouse 
games. Many members help all four nights! It is a fun time of helping to raise funds for the fire 
company. 

The East Hanover Lions participated in National Night Out on Tuesday, August 2, 2022 at 
South Hanover Township Building. The Night Out event was sponsored by The Hanovers - 
East, South and West. East Hanover gave cotton candy bags to the children and shared 
information about our club.  It was a great evening of sharing with the community! 
 

EAST HANOVER LIONS CLUB – Cont’d 
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BLAIN LIONS CLUB 

Blain Lions were honored to have DG Dennis attend their annual family picnic and  
install our 2022-2023 officers. 

LANDISBURG LIONS CLUB 

SAVE THE DATE!! 
 
 It’s very, very early, but the Landisburg Lions have reserved the Landisburg 
firehall for Sunday, November 13th to have our annual cash BINGO. 
  
As loyal Lions bingo players/supporters, we hope you are able to attend, and 
we appreciate your feedback of how we can make this event even more 
enjoyable! 
  
Thanks again for your support !! 
  
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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West Hanover Lions induct new members. 
From left to right, West Hanover Lions Club 
President and sponsor Don Holmes, and new 
members Russ Young, Cathy Wingeard and 
Mary Young. 

WEST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 

West Hanover Lions Club President Don 
Holmes, left, congratulates 2021-22 school 
year environmental scholarship winner, 
Margaret “Maggie” Doherty and her mother, 
Jenny, right. 

West Hanover Lions Club 
Provides Scholarships and Grants 

    
Again this school year, the West Hanover Township Lions Club will support local students 
with two $1,000 scholarships and two $500 grants. 
 
The scholarships are for students with visual impairments and for grads pursuing higher 
education in a program related to environmental studies.  The vision and environmental 
scholarships are available to graduates who reside in the area covered by the CD School 
District regardless of the school they attend, or even if they are home-schooled.  Interested 
seniors can get info and an application at the Central Dauphin High School College and 
Career Center, and on the Central Dauphin School District web site. 
 
In addition to the annual scholarships, the West Hanover Lions are continuing to provide two 
$500 grants for the Central Dauphin Vision and Autism Support Programs. 
 
The West Hanover Lions also make contributions: to support cutting edge equipment at the 
Penn State Hershey Eye Center, to fund the West Hanover Senior Van Service, to help 
families affected by disasters, to assist community residents with visual needs, to support 
local youth athletic teams and facilities, and to sponsor visually impaired campers at the PA 
Beacon Lodge Camp. 
 
Learn more about the West Hanover Lions Club on their web site, westhanoverlions.club, or 
at a regular meeting, the third Tuesday of each month at 7pm at the West Hanover 
Community/Recreation Center, 628 Walnut Avenue, just off Linglestown Road, across from 
CD High School.   
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